TPB ACCESS FOR ALL ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Meeting Notes for January, 2015
ATTENDANCE: 
Tim Lovain, AFA Chair

Terri Anomnachi, WMATA
Chris Blake, WMATA

Thomas Curtis, Maryland Dept. of Disabilities

Kevin Dougherty, NMSS

Thornette Leacock, Prince George’s County

Leonard Lewis, VDOT

Susie McFadden-Resper, DC ODR

Bill Orleans

Doris Ray, ENDependence Center of Northern Virginia, Inc.

Gloria Swieringa, Prince George’s County Disability Commission 

MWCOG Staff

Andrew Austin, DTP

Bryan Hayes, DTP

Wendy Klancher, DTP

Sergio Ritacco, DTP

Dan Sonenklar, DTP

1. Welcome and Introductions (Agenda Item #2)
Tim Lovain, AFA Chair
Mr. Lovain opened the meeting with a welcome and invited attendees to introduce themselves. 
2. Presentation from WMATA on the New Electronic Payment Program (Agenda Item #2)
Terri Anomnachi, WMATA
Ms. Anomnachi presented an overview of WMATA’s New Electronic Payments Program (NEPP) and how groups represented on the AFA committee may be affected by the program. NEPP is the updating and replacing of Metro’s fare collection system. Enhancement relevant to AFA include large displays, six readers on ADA gates, touch-screen fare vending machines, improved customer interface, and improved fare gate throughput. Currently in the pilot phase, the project timetable estimates a deployment of spring 2017. 
The committee members and public were asked to comment on the scope of work:  
· Ms. Swieringa: asked if NEPP retail payment system will works in all region jurisdictions.
· Ms. Ray: asked for clarification on the different methods of payment in the NEPP system and concern of accessibility and privacy for individuals with visual impairment.
· Ms. Anomnachi (responding): The pilot program will be working through some of these challenges.
· Mr. Curtis: asked if compatible with WMATA’s SmartTrip cards. 

· Ms. Anomnachi (responding): The NEPP system will be a completely updated system, SmartTrip accounts would need to be linked to the new system. Old accounts from previous set-ups will need to be transferred to NEPP.
· Mr. Dougherty: asked if will be compatible with other major transit systems (Philadelphia, Baltimore, etc.).
· Ms. Anomnachi (responding): the NEPP system has the capability but is currently not in the scope, though possible in the future.
· Mr. Orleans: Who will own the hardware and software systems for NEPP.
· Ms. Anomnachi (responding): WMATA will have a perpetual license and regional partners and service providers.
· Ms. Ray: asks if jurisdictions and transit partners have a regional cost and who is involved.
· Ms. Anomnachi (responding): there will be a cost, participation cost-sharing agreements will be in-line/similar to current agreements, and all regional partners currently involved will be able to participate with the NEPP system.
3. Briefing on Proposed Additions and Changes for the 2015 CLRP and AFA Comments (Agenda Item #3)
Andrew Austin, DTP
Mr. Austin provided an overview on the proposed additions and changes for the 2015 Financially Constrained Long Transportation Plan (CLRP). The committee was offered the opportunity to provide comments which will be presented to the TPB as a whole. Mr. Ritacco briefed the committee on timeline for reviewing comments and review of comments submitted for the 2014 CLRP.

Committee members offered the following comments:

· Ms. Ray: needed clarification on the full-extent of Metro’s Silver line. Felt 2014 CLRP comments are still appropriate. Concerned with the funding needed for I-66 could be better used to expand transit. Concerned with low-income persons and individuals with a disability are driving because it is the only accessible means of travel and the affects the costs will have on them.
· Mr. Dougherty: asked for clarification on if proposed bike lanes in the District would impede access to bus service.

· Ms. Klancher: proposed the committee include a comment asking the District take into account during the implementation of products the impact on bus service.

· Ms. McFadden-Resper: requested to also include the impact on commuters during peak periods.

· Mr. Lovain (chair) and seconded by Mr. Dougherty: proposed the committee reaffirm its comment on the impact of shifting HOV lanes to HOT lanes will have on individuals who are not able to take public transportation.

· Ms. McFadden-Resper: needed clarification on if there will be alternative routes into the District from Virginia that would not be tolled.

4. Discussion on TPB’s Public Involvement Activities (Agenda Item #4)
Bryan Hayes and Dan Sonenklar, DTP
Mr. Hayes and Mr. Sonenklar conducted an evaluation that looks at the public participation activities of the past year and identifies new activities for the year ahead. The committee was offered the opportunity to provide comments
Committee members offered the following comments:

· Many members commended DTP for its efforts.
· Ms. McFadden-Resper: recommend staff consider changing meeting time to allow for greater public participation
· Ms. Ray: suggest allowing disability commissions from across the region brief the committee and shift meeting times to the evening.

· Ms. Orleans: consider DTP staff communicates regularly with commissions from across the region or convene area commissions. Consider adding perspectives from other organizations like Casa de Maryland and United Workers and Tenants.
· Ms. Swieringa: recommend DTP staff share information with individuals with disabilities and sharing information with the Washington Ear. 
· Mr. Dougherty: Suggest DTP connect with committee members and their organizations via social media to more effectively get the word out. 
· Ms. Ray: suggests better feedback and clear information after the committee provides comments.
5. Discussion on Current Issues and Possible Topic for AFA Meetings in 2015 (Agenda Item #5) and Update on TPB’s Enhanced Mobility Program Solicitation (Agenda Item #6)
Wendy Klancher, DTP

Due to time limitations, Mr. Lovain (chair) requested DTP staff table the final two agenda items and instead give a short brief. Ms. Klancher briefed the committee on an upcoming survey members would be asked to complete requesting their thoughts on agenda items for the year, preference for meeting logistics, and recommendations for additional members join the committee. Ms. Klancher also quickly briefed the committee on the recommendations made to and adopted by the TPB for funding on the initial Enhanced Mobility Program Solicitation. 
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